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SPOTLIGHT ON...GREINER, INC.

by Lexie Schwabel, Librarian

Greiner, Inc. isa national consulting engineering/architec-
tural/planning service company. The Tampa orficeemploys 375 people. Some of its major and current
projects include Tampa International Airport, the new Denver International Airport, the new Hong Kong
Airport Master Plan, and the Houston Ship Channel Bridge.

Greiner's Tampa library, one of two in the company, primarily serves theTampa, Orlando, Raleigh,
Houston, Miami and Fort Worth offices. Staffed with one professional librarian and two assistants (aU part·
time), it fields questions from offices nationwide when needed.

The collection contains civil engineenn"g and planning technical journals, references and standards;
in"housereports on moslcompleted projects; map collections (road, FEMAand topographic); and a telephone
book collection. This past fall, the Library moved into the 20th century with the acquisition of a computer.
The librarian can now do DIALOG searches and use LUIS at the office instead of the USF library.
Incidentally, advice on cataloging software would be greatly appreciated.

- 'The library staff is also-responsible for archiving Greiner's -technica~ reCOrds. Archives are in a
commercial warehouse off-site, but all indexing is done by the library staff. Archives are extremely important
in the civil engineering field because, in many states, the statute of limitations is forever. Therefore, archives
indexing and retrieval is a heavily used library service.

The library also houses an audiotape ,fOllectiqn for self-help buffs and a "bring one - take one"
paperback collection, both of which are popular with employees.

Greiner's library was created from scratch about seven years ago, and has become an important
resource for company employees.
Its mailing address and phone number are:

Library
Greiner, Inc.
P.O. Box 31646
Tampa, FL 33631-3416
(813) 286-1711

•••

A FEE-BASED nffiUOGRAPIDC SEARCH SERVICE is now being offered by the Poynter Library at the
University of South florida in St. Petersburg to non·USF patrons. More than 300 databases on a wide range
of subjects are available through DIALOG, InC. An initial research fee of $25.00 plus tax is required in
addition to the individual database charges, which vary. For information, contact Tina Neville or Deb Henry
at 893-9578 or 893-9124.
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MEMBERSHIP DUES

Has your membership in SIS expired? The upper right comer of the SIS mailing label (on the
newsletter) will indicate your status.

"x9/92"
"x9/91"

means that dues are PAID through September 1992.
means that your membership EXPIRED September 1991.

Your dues help pay for the printing and mailing of lliEQ, for the printing and mailing of the
annual SIS membership/library directory, and for various programs sponsored by SIS. Dues are
$5.00 per year, covering October 1991 through September 1992. Ilyou want to remain an SIS
member I please keep your dues current.

,
With your check, please fill out the attached application form. The information provided will be
the basis for the SIS Membership Directory, to be printed in Spring 1992. Notify Betsy King of
any changes in the future, so that Ute records will be up-to-date. If you have any questmns, call
Betsy in Tampa at (813) 885-7481, ext 3751.

---~---~
SUNCOAST INFORMATION SPECIALISTS

MEMBERHSIP APPLICATION, OCTOBER 1991 - SEPTEMBER 1992

NAME:

RENEWAL (YIN):

INSTITUTION:

LIBRARY STUDENT (YfN) __

LIBRARY/INFO CENTER NAME: ~ _

INSTITUTION STREET ADDRESS; (include mail stop, etc.)

INSTITUTION MAIL ADDRESS: (if different from street; ie, PO Box)

MEMBER MAILING ADDRESS: (if not institution; ie, home address)

"

WORK PHONE:

FAX NUMBER:

OTHER WORK PHONE: _

HOME PHONE (optional):

Mail with $5.00 to: (checks payable to Suncoast Information
Specialists)

Suncoast Information specialists
c/o Betsy King
Reflectone, Inc.
Library, MS-19
P.O. Box 15000
Tampa, FL 33684-5000
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Betsy Kin!il
Refteeton~, Inc
Library. /115-19
P.O. Box 15000
Tampa, Fl 33684-5000
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EDITOR'S CORNER

Since this is the editor's corner, let me take an opportunity to plug one of my favorite annual events .
. the FLORIDA ANTIQUARIAN BOOK FAIR, which takes place this year Friday, March 13 through
Sunday, March 15. in the Activity Center at the St. Petersburg campus of USF (6th Ave. S. between 1st and
2nd Sts. S.). This exposition, which gets bigger and better every year, features not only fine/rare books, but
old maps, prints, advertisements, etc. Nearly 90 dealers from all over the United States and Europe will be
participating, displaying items ranging in price from less than a dollar to several thousand bucks. As an added
attraction, according to Book Fair Chairman Michael Slicker, there will be exhibits andtectures on book and
dust jacket design, including graphics, typography and layout.

Exhibit hours are Friday, March 13 from 5:30-9:30 p.m.; Saturday, March 14 froin 11 a.m.-6p.m.; and
Sunday, March 15 from noon-5 p.m. Adinission Friday evening is $5 and is good for all three days. Daily
tickets, Saturday and Sunday, are $3 per day. All proceeds from admissions are for the benefit of the USF
Poynter Library. For more information on this event, you can contact Michael Slicker at Lighthouse Books
in S1. Pete (822-3278).

Thanks to all those who sent stuff for this issue. Ifyou have anything you'd like to submit for the May
issue, here's where to send it:

Shirley D. Kennedy
908 Wellington Drive
Clearwater, FL 34624
(813) 442-9066

You can also send me E-Mail onPRODIGY.MyI~D.number is KMDF60C.
Thanks again to FLORIDA POWER for general assistance in putting out this newsletter. For the

reproduction and mailing of this newsletter, you can thank the ST. PETERSBURG TIMES. sammy Alzofon,
news librarian, has graciously volunteered to handle this and I, for one, am. most appreciative....

SPEAKING OF NEWS LIBRARIANS, the annual meeting of the Florida News Librarians
Association is scheduled for May 15, 1992. Morning sessions will be held at the St Petersburg Times; lunch
and afternoon sessions will take· place at the Poynter Institute for Media Studies,; Topics will include
inexpensive online services and the availability of the St. Pete Times and Miami HeraldeD CD-ROM
Speakers will also discuss legal research in the newsroom, computer-assisted reporting at the St. Petersburg
Times, electronic bulletin boards, photo archiving and more. Contact Uz Donovan at the Miami Herald for
an agenda and registration information (305-376-3404).

t
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AND SPEAKING OF MEETINGS, the next SIS gathering is set for Monday, April 6 at the Tampa
Bay Library Consortium, 10002 Princess Palm Ave. in Tampa. This luncheon meeting, which gets underway
at 11:45 a.m., will feature a speaker from FIND/SPV, a fee-based information service headquarter in New York
and networked internationally. Apparently, they handle everything from quick information and referral jobs
to in-depth. customized research reports.
Lunch, which costs $5 (bring it with you .- receipts available), will be ordered in. RSVP to Vickie Frost at
TBLC, 622-8252, by Friday, April 3. She can also provide directions. A partial map is found below. Take
the Buffalo Avenue exit off 1·4 and head east. The TBLC is in the same building as the prominently featured
NCNB bank.
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AND STILL SPEAKING OF MEETINGS, SIS President Barbara Stites presided over Our last one, held the
evening of Monday, Feb. 3 at the Olive Garden Restaurant in Pinel1as Park. Some 30 members and guests
attended. Secretary Wiley Koon was not present, so approval of the minutes from the pervious meeting was
passed over. TreaSurer Betsy King reponed a balance of $781.94. Most of the· recent expenses have been for
newsletter postage and supplies for the directory.

Barbara introduced Ken Kister, speaker for the evening (who gave a humorous and informative
presentation on freelancing) and Barbara Ponce, director of the Pinellas Park Public Library and past president
oflELe.

Susan Chenoweth gave a report of the nominating committee. Their efforts are reflected in the slate
of candidates to be found further along in this newsletter.

Barbara Stites introduced Shirley Kennedy, who is now doing the newsletter for the group. Great
things can happen here if people submit great things. Send whatever you'd like to see in this newsletter,
including humor, book reviews, etc. The newsletter usually goes outthe first week of the month in which the
group is not meeting. A request was made for a someone to reproduce and mail the newsletter. (Sammy
Alzofon of the St. Pete TImes later graciously volunteered.)

Marilyn'MuIla announced an upcoming SLA program to be held in Miami in May, in conjunction with
the FLA annual conference. She reported that the SLA winter meeting, held the last week of January in
Clearwater, was a great success. The Florida chapter sponsored a dinner cruise and a dessert reception, as weD
as co·sponsoring a workshop on "service excellence." The chapter is hoping to be awarded the 2001 annual
conference, probably to be held in Orlando. Marilyn thanked SIS for their donation of $250 toWards the SLA
dessert reception. The national SLA representatives were very impressed with the whole conference.

Doug Cornwell, immediate past president of the SLA Florida Chapter, also thanked SIS for their
generous donation.

Lee Carnes, vice president and president elect ofCFALL (Central Florida Association of Law
, Librarians ???) reported that the group is ·still alive and kicking.· He mentioned a new CD-ROM product

he'd seen recently, and announced. that the group will be holding programs on NEXIS/LEXIS in the next few
months, as well as a seminar on tbe Dun and Bradstreet services.

Barbara Stites talked about FIRN (Florida Information Resource Network). Educators and librarians
can get a free password and use this for E·Mail. If you would like an appUcaHonfor a passwor.d, write to:

Depanment of Education
FIRN
325 West Gaines Street
FEe 81-14
Tallahassee, FL 32399·0400

Barbara also mentioned a service called INTERNET. It costs $70 to get an individual membership,which
allows you to dial up and look into library catalogs all over the world. This network also has E-Mail. Barbara
can probably provide you with more details (622-8252).

Barbara asked if there were any job notices. Shirley Kennedy said she was looking for pan-time or
freelance work. She used to be coordinator of the Database Place at the Clearwater PUblic.Library. Barbara
Ponce announced there was an opening at Pinellas Park. The Health Sciences Center at USF has a 2O-hour
opening for a library intern, who will work in the new microcomputer lab and at the reference desk. Anyone
with a pipeline to the USF library school should pass the word. TBLC is looking for a retrospective
conversion inputter.

Dave Whisenant of TBLC announced several upcoming workshops. He also asked for ideas for
workshOps thatwouId appeal to a general aUdience.

Sammy AlzOfon of the St Petersburg TImes said. the paper may be putting its index upon flRN.
Barbara Stites asked someone to be in charge of bringing two students to each SIS lIlC'etiog. Carol

Camenga, TBLC's library intern, was mentioned as a possible volunteer.
Betsy King reminded us that there are still about 20 members who have oot paid their 1992ducs.
TlDl PasdenfromGTEsaid this,is Travel Agent Appreciation Week, and ifwe are nice to our travel.

agents, maybe they will remember us dUring National Ubrary Week. t
The next meeting will be April 6 at TBLC. (See above for details.) The June 1 meeting will tJa r-

round table discussion about changes in library management, to be held at the Tampa Bay Conference Center.
These minutes respectful1y submitted by Marilyn MuUa



...
THE SIS NOMINATING COMMITIEE of Lee Carnes, Susan Chenoweth and Rebecca Forman met January
21, 1992 and selected the following individuals to run for the Board of Directors:

VICE PRESIDENT/PRESIDENT ELECT:

David Whisenant
Tampa Bay Library Consortium
Graduated 1990. USF Library School (M.A)
Formerly with USF. Tampa/Hillsborough County Public

Library System
David lives in Brandon.

Marilyn Mulla
Tampa/HiIlsborough County Public Library System
Graduated 1988, University of Pittsburgh (M.LS.)
Marilyn lives in Tampa.

SECRETARY,

Ray Eydman
TECO
Graduated 1991, USF Library School (M.A)
Formerly with Suncoast Gerontology and the U.S.

Geological Survey, Water Resources Division,
Tampa Subdistrict Office

Ray lives in Tampa.

Norman Tattguay
Special Library Service
Graduated 1991, USF Library School (M.A)
Formerly with Johnson, Blakely, Pope, Bokor, Ruppel &

Burns, Stetson University College of Law
Norman Jives in St. Petersburg....

OUR SPOTLIGHTED LIBRARY-OF-TIIE-MONTH is the Nelson Poynter Memorial Libraty at the
University of South Florida's St, Petersburg (Bayboro) campus. This repon was prepared by Deborah B.
Henry, instructorlHbrarian.

Poynter Library's primary responSibility is to the students, faculty and staff at the USF Bayboro
campus. Library service includes promoting and supporting the educational and research goals of the
University at large. Although efforts are made to maintain a well-rounded collection, special emphasis is
placed on supporting those programs which are·presently offered on the Bayboro campus. For example, the
subject areas of business and education figure prominently in collection development.

Special features of the library -- the marine science and audiQo.visuai collections to name a couple ••
make Poynter a unique and exceptional resource in Pinellas County. The institution is further strengthened
by its staff. The library employs seven professionals, each with special talents in addition to general reference
and circulation experience. I' ,.,



Most library operations are automated; LUIS, the online catalog, is very popular with library patrons.
In addition to USF holdings, selected indexes and abstracts are also being offered though the LUIS terminals
as a result of statewide license agreements with publishers. We also offer a fee-based online (DIALOG)
seardJ. service to both USF and non-USF patrons, CD-ROM end-user searching, interlibrary loan and various
types of bibliographic instruction.

The library's address and phone/fax numbers are:
Poynter Library
140 Seventh Avenue South
St. Petersburg, FL 33701
Reference/Circulation: 813-893-9123 or 9124
Search: 813-893-95
FAX: 813-893-9610...

F.Y.I./IN CASE YOU MISSED IT...~Librarians key into new revenues by offering fee-based information
services," according to a front-page tidbit in the January 23, 1992 issue of the Wall Street Journal. The gist
of this piece is that corporate librarians are farming out ~legwork' tasks to local academic libraries to save
time, although most research is done in-house. Also noted is the fact that an ever-increasing number of
academic libraries are starting fee-based information serviCes to generate revenue. Students, staff and faculty
typicaIly are charged less than clients from outside the academic community.

ALSO...The January issue of Mone}: magazine ranked 100 jobs according to a fonnula based on annual
earnings, security, prestige, satisfaction, 1992 hiring outlook and 14-year occupational growth projection.
Librarian came up 24th on the list. Job security was characterized as ~fair,~ prestige as ~average: satisfaction
as ~good," 1992 outlook as ~poor," and 14.year growth was pegged at 11 percent. For the annual earnings
figure, Money inexplicably took an average of only those in the top 10 percent of earners for each profession,
which explains the salary figure of $46,753. (Yeah, sure. Have you received your W-2 statement yet?)
Incidentally, the highest ranked of the 100 jobs was biologist. The lo\\:,est ranked was taxi driver. Interesting­
stuff.

•••

DIRECTORY OF LOCAL SPECIAL LIBRARIES? Mary Lee Utz, audio-visual librarian at Hillsborough
Community College, would like to see a directory of local special libraries, including a directory of their
holdings, available to SIS members at reasonable cost. She suggests this could be done on a PC with word
processing software, to be updated each fall, with the membership renewal form requesting this information.
She would also like to see a section in the new SIS memberShip directory that indicates aU members who
perform independent bibliographic searches for a fee, including subject areas and databases covered and years
of experience of the searcher. So what does the membership think of these suggestions? Obviously, volunteer
time would be required if the interest is there.

•••





MEMBERSHIP DUES

Has your membership in SIS expired? The upper right corner of the SIS mailing label (on the
newsletter) will indicate your status.

nx9/92"
"x9/91"

means that dues are PAID through September 1992.
means that your membership EXPIRED September 1991.

Your dues help pay for the printing and mailing of:lliEQ, for the printing and mailing of the
annual SIS membership/library dinectory, and for various programs sponsored by SIS. Dues are
$5.00 per year, covering October 1991 through September 1992. If you want to remain an SIS
member, please keep your dues current.

With your check, please flll out the attaehed application form. The information provided will be
the basis for the SIS Membership Directory. to be printed in Spring 1992. Notify Betsy King of
any changes in the future, so that the records will be up-to-date. If you have any questions, call
Betsy in Tampa at (813) 885-7481, ext 3751.

SUNCOAST INFORMATION SPECIALISTS
MEMBERHSIP APPLICATION, OCTOBER 1991 - SEPTEMBER 1992

NAME' _

RENEWAL (YIN)' _ LIBRARY STUDENT (Y/N), _

INSTITUTION:
,-•._---_._---_._--

LIBRARY /INFO CEN'.!.'ER N.f\.1"..:u;: ~ ,_. _

INSTITUTION STREET ADDRESS: (include mail stop, etc.)

INSTITUTION MAIL ADDRESS: (if different from street; ie, PO BOx)

MEMBER MAILING ADDRESS: (if not institution; ie, home address)

WORK PHONE;

FAX NUMBER: _

OTHER WORK PHONE: _

HOME PHONE (optional): _

Mail with $5.00 to: (checks payable to Suncoast Information
specialists)

Suncoast Information Specialists
c/o Betsy King
Reflectone, Inc.
Library, MS-19
P.O. Box 15000
Tampa, FL 33684-5000



Setsy King
Reflectoni'!, Inc
library. MS-19
P.O. BOl( 15000
TallpB, Fl 33684-5000
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SUNCOAST INFORMATION SPECIALIST'S

INFO NEWSLETrER VoL6 No.3 May 1992

EDITOR'S CORNER

Well, now we've all got our copies of the all-new, bright pink Suncoast Information Specialists 1992
Membership Directory. The document alone is well worth the measly $5 annu~l SIS dues. Plus, you get this
informative newsletter hi-monthly. So if you've been delinquent with your dues, now's the time to cough up.
See the form included in this and every issue. You might also think about passing the form along to another
librarian/information specialist who would be interested in membership. After all. you'd be hard put to name
many other professional organizations with dues this Hcheep!" Such a deal!

If you have anything you'd like to submit for the July issue, please send it along to me before the third
week in June:

Shirley D. Kennedy
908 Wellington Drive
Clearwater, FL 34624
(813) 442-9066

Vou can 81s'1 ,>end me E-Mail on PRODIGY. My J.D. number is KMDF6QC-
Thanks again to FLORIDA POWER for general assistance in putting out this newsletter. For the

reproduction and mailing of this newsletter, you can again thank the ST. PETERSBURG TIMES, and Sammy
Alzofon, news librarian.

...
TIIE NEXT SIS MEETING will be held Monday, June I, at 6 p.m. at the Tampa Bay Conference

Center, 6152 - 126th Ave. N., in Largo. This meeting features elections for next year's officers, and a round­
table discussion on the subject of ~Communicatingwith Management.~ An all-inclusive charge of $13.25 will
pay for your dinner, beverage, dessert, tax and gratuity. Please RS.V.P. DO later than Thesday. May 26 to Tina
Neville, 893-9124. Payment for dinner may be sent to Betsy King (Reflectone, Inc.; Library, MS-19; 4908
Tampa West Blvd.; P.O. Box 15000; Tampa, FL 33684-5000) prior to the meeting, or you may pay at the door.
Please don't RS.V.P. unless you are sure you will be attending, as SIS will be paying the caterers for the
number of reservations phoned in prior to the meeting, and will be stuck for extra charges if there are no­
shows.

The Tampa Bay Conference Center is located in the Oaklefe Center Complex, half a mite south of
the intersection of 688 (Ulmerton Road) and U.S. 19, on 126th Ave. N. See the map on the next page for
details, or call Linda Tabor at Hone)Weli for verbal directions (539·3246)....

AT TIIE LAST SIS MEETING ON MONDAY APRIL 6, Evelyn McPherson-Alvarez of FIND/SVP
gave a presentation. This very informative session focused on FIND's services, inclUding: Quick Information
Service, Strategic Research Division, and Publications. Handouts are available upon request from Wiley E.
Koon, Jr., at 754-2691. ...
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IN1ERESTEDIN DIALOG 1RAINING? Tampa Electric will be hosting three days of training

Tuesday, Sept. 22 -- System Seminar .- 9 a.m.• 5 p.m.
Wednesday, Sept 23 .- Beyond the Basics _. 9 a.m. - 5 p.m.
Thursday, Sept 24 -- News Briefing -- 9-a.m. - 12:30 p.m.
Thursday, Sept 24 •• How To session -- 1:30 - 3:30 p.m.

For details, give Pat Boody a call at TECO (228-1205)....
TIlE REGULAR BIMONTHLY MEETING of the Suncoast Information SpeciaUsts was held at the

Tampa Bay Library Consortium on MOnday, April 6, 1992. President Barbara Stites presided.
Several announcements were made. It was announced that the Central Florida Association of Law

Librarians (CFALL) will hold a workshop in May fOr paralegals.
The Oulfcoast Library Organization (OLO), for academic and public librarians, will have its meeting

in May at the Juvenile Welfare Board.
FIRN applications were made available. This service is used by educators all over the state of Florida.

Approval for private educational institutions to use the system was given by FIRN recently.
Hernando County Library System is giving away its card catalogs (only to government-funded

agencies). Contact Teresa Gregory at (904) 754-4024.
Wiley E. Koon, Jr., has been nominated as chair-elect of the Florida Library Association's Online

Searchers Caucus.
Dave Whisenant announced upcoming TBLCworkshops. Arthur Viders will be holding a free seminar

soon. Contact Dave at TBLC (622~8252) for more information.

...



A NEW PUBUCATION FROM ALA'S LmRARY INSIRUCTION ROUND TABLE called
~Evaluating Library Instruction Librarians and Programs: Case StudiesK is now available through ALA This
work, the second casebook by the Library and Instruction Round Table Committee, presents 11 new cases,
with bibliographies and discussion questions, on the evaluation of instruction librarians and programs, special
evaluation situations, and the application of evaluation. It features dilemmas to solve set in all kinds of
libraries, so it could be useful to any librarian or group of librarians interested in the many aspects of
evaluating instructional services.

The book may be ordered for $7 from Jeniece Guy, ALA LIRT Liaison, 50 E. Huron St., Chicago,
IL 60611. For additional information, please contact Charles V. Dintrone, ALA Publicity Coordinator,at
619-594-4303. Or you may call Suzi Holler, LIRT committee member, at the University of Central Florida
(407·823'5026). ...

TIlE ORGANIZATION IN THIS MONTH'S SIS LIBRARY SPOTLIGHT is the Juvenile Welfare
Board of Pinellas County. Librarian Allison R. Birmingham prepared the following profile:

The Juvenile Welfare Board of Pinellas County (JWB) is an independent, special taxing district created.
by special state legislation, and dedicated solely to children's services. It was the first district of its kind in the
United States, and serves as a model for implementation in other counties throughout Florida.

Rather than delivering service directly, the JWB plans and contracts for delivery of services through
numerous programs operated by various agencies countywide. Its em.phasis is on prevention and early
intervention.

The JWB Library is a special library which supports the efforts of child serving- professionals and
families throughout Pinellas County. The library is an information/media center of books. government
documents, audio-visual programs, journals and current literature relevant to the foltowing topics: child
welfare, primary prevention, child abuse and neglect, early childhood education, marriage and family therapy.
community 'planning and development, advocacy for economicaiiydisauvantaged, funding aIld grant writing,
adolescent heal!h care, mental health care, and legislation/public policy.

History

In the 1940's, a Juvenile Court judge in Pinellas County recognized a severe lack of services for
Children, and shared his concern with the community. A special act was drafted, relevant only to Pinellas
County, to create a tax~suppOrted board to safeguard the rights and needs of children.

In 1945, the statute was enacted, and the voters of the county approved the idea of taxing themselves
for children. The special taxing district was supported again by referendum in 1990.

The JWB Library, established in 1976, is a member of the Tampa Bay Library Consortium, and will
soon have group access for interlibrary loan.

Mission

The mission of the library is to support the current priorities of the JWB. A new document,
~Statement of Goals and Operating Principles.~was accepted by the Board in March 1992. This document
charts JWB's strategic direction for the next five years, and will impact collection development decisions in
the library.

Library resources support the JWB Training Center, which conducts training programs and
conferences. The library also has been funded for special collections in the areas of child care,
intergenerational resources and multicultural resources.

The library continues to build its collection of more than 400 videos, which are borrowed by mental
health counselors, social workers, school guidance counselors, teachers, child care providers, administrators
and Pinellas County families.
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A funding/grant writing collection is available to the public. People and organizations seeking monies
often need statistics to support requests for program proposals. The library collaborates with the staff,
developing the JWB database and its quanerly Social Indicator Reports.

College and university students use the JWB Library, as well as program designers, seeking
information in the research journals which number approximately 200.

Literature searches by the librarian have been conducted for a wide variety of topics, including: the
impact on families of disabled children; the effect of mass media to affect public attitudes on children's issues;
models of sick child care programs; educational services in juvenile justice correctional programs;
multiculturalism and a'ddiction; and the effect of radiation from computers.

...
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MEMBERSHIP DUES

Has your membership in SIS expired? The upper right corner of the SIS mailing label (on the
newsletter) will indicate your status.

"x9/92"
"x9/91"

means that dues are PAID through September 1992.
means that your membership EXPIRED September 1991.

Your dues help pay for the printing and mailing of INFO, for the printing and mailing of the
annual SIS membership/library directory, and for various programs sponsored by SIS. Dues are
$5.00 per year, covering October 1991 through September 1992. If you want to remain an SIS
member, please keep your dues current.

With your check, please fill out the attached application form. The information provided will be
the basis for the SIS Membership Directory, to be printed in Spring 1992. Notify Betsy King of
any changes in the future, so that the records will be up-to-date. If you have any questions, call
Betsy in Tampa at (813) 885-7481, ext 3751.

SUNCOAST INFORMATION SPECIALISTS
MEMBERHSIP APPLICATION, OCTOBER 1991 - SEPTEMBER 1992

NAME:

RENEWAL (YIN):

INSTITUTION:

LIBRARY/INFO CENTER NAME:

LIBRARY STUDENT (Y/N) ___

INSTITUTION STREET ADDRESS: (include mail stop, etc.)

INSTITUTION MAIL ADDRESS: (if different from street; ie, PO Box)

MEMBER MAILING ADDRESS: (if not institution; ie, home address)

WORK PHONE:

FAX NUMBER:

OTHER WORK PHONE:

HOME PHONE (optional):

Mail with $5.00 to: (checks payable to Suncoast Information
Specialists)

Suncoast Information specialists
c/o Betsy King
Reflectone, Inc.
Library, MS-19
P.o. Box 15000
Tampa, FL 33684-5000
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EDITOR'S CORNER

Well, guys ... As if you didn't already have enough things
to occupy your time. Here's another one, submitted by SIS member
Paul Alford, of the U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service in St. Pete.
Right here in our'own backyard is an electronic BBS called "The
Teaching Environment." Apparently, it is part of a larger BBS
system with a strong environmental overview.

At any rate, on this BBS, is a -"Bay Area Librarian's
Conference." As Paul points out, "It just started, so it's
pretty small, but an excellent way for SIS members to keep in
touch electronically without having to rely 100% on FIRN, and
also a great way to spread the word about SIS."

Personally, I'm still a neophyte 'when it comes to BSS
systems like this. But gradually I've been discovering that
there are an incredible number of them right here in this area.
What's also incredible is the amount of time you can eat up
browsing around on these things. But if you already have a
computer and a modem, it's certainly cheap entertainment.

"The Teaching Environment" can be dialed up at 734-8517.
The Bay Area Librarian's Conference is #59. If you haven't used
many BBS systems like this, it can all be pretty confusing
(although the format is Wildcat software, which seems to be
pretty corrunon).

At any rate, the sysop on this BBS is James Wallis, who
seems to be a real nice, helpful guy. He "interrupted" all my
floundering around by initiating the "chat" mode, to explain the
system to me and give me a quick demo on how it works. I
"captured" some of this to my printer, so I'll be able to study
the hard copy before I log on again.

If any of you folks are familiar with other area BBS systems
you think would be of interest to SIS members, please pass the
information along to me. I'll be happy to print it in this
newsletter.

Shirley Duglin
908 Wellington
Clearwater, FL
(813) 442-9066
FIRNMAIL ADDRESS: KENNEDS

U#



Speaking of electronic communications, that's what will be
discussed at the next SiS meeting on Monday, Aug. 3, at 11:45
a.m. Specifically, the subject is "Free-Net," a community-based
computer conferencing and e-mail system inaugurated in Cleveland,
OH, in 1984. Presently, it is active in 5 or 6 cities
nationwide, but not the Tampa Bay area. Is there enough interest
here to start such a system? Come to the meeting and hear all
about it. Location is Steak & Ale, 204 Westshore Avenue in Tampa
(at the intersection of Westshore and Kennedy). SIS members will
be able to order from the menu and pay like regular, normal
customers. Please RSVP to Tina Neville by 7/29/92. Her phone
number is 893-9124. Or you can leave her a message on FIRN
(NEVILLT)

#u

Many of us are now wired into FIRM. For the edification of
all, here's the most current list I have of members and their
FIRNMAIL ADDRESSES. If you have one and you're not listed below,
please get in touch with Tim, John 'or me!

Patricia Boody (BOODYP)
Pamela D. Burdett (BURDETP)
Joyce Burkhart (BURKHAJ)
Carol DeB1ieck (DEBLIEC)
William C. Foege (FOEGEW)
Richard E'ritz (E'RITZR)
Deborah B. Henry (HENRYD)
John Iliff (ILIE'E'J)
Shirley D. Kennedy (KENNEDS)
Arthur L. Ketchersid (KETCHEA)
Betsy King (KINGB)
Janet B. Lorenzo (LORENZJ)
Marilyn Mulla (MULLAM)
Timothy Pasdent (PASDENT)
Anne H. Ross (~OSSA)

Madeline F. Rundus (RUNDUSM)
Barbara J. Stities (STITESB)
Linda Tabor (TABORL)
Brad Ward (WARDB)
Dave Whisenant (WHIS~ND)

#u

And now it's time for the minutes of the SIS meeting that
took place on June 1, 1992:

Barbara Stites opened the meeting by thanking Linda Tabor
and Honeywell for hosting this dinner meeting. The evening's
agenda included elections of officers, announcements and a
discussion about how to handle communications with management.

2



ELEC~IONS: A quorum was present, and other those members
whose dues were paid voted for the slate of officers presented by
Nominating Committee member Susan Chenoweth (Price Waterhouse).
The slate presented was accepted; there being no nominations from
the floor, a secret ballot election took place. The new vice
president/president-elect is Dave Whisenant (Tampa Bay Library
Consortium). The new secretary is Ray Eydman (TEeO/TBLC).

ANNOUNCEMEN~S: Tim Pasden described FIRNMAIL, and
encouraged everyone to get a password and try it out. He will be
exploring the distribution of our newsletter through FIRNMAIL,
and will be responsible for the SIS distribution list. He asked
that if you have a password, let him know so he can add you to
the list. His FIRNMAIL address is PASDENT.

DISCUSSION: Betsy King led a discussion about management,
and how to get what you want. Questions, answers and comments
were aplenty I Topics covered included marketing, image, risk­
taking, report writing and expectations.

Respectfully submitted,
Barbara J. Stites, President

standing in for Wiley Koon, Jr., Secretary

H#

In the "Mark Your Calendar NOW" department are the following
events:

September 11 -- Annual ~BLC Business Meeting: This will be
held at the Ybor City campus of Hillsborough Community College,
from 9 a.m. till 3:30 p.m. The business meeting will take place
in the morning, followed by an ethnic luncheon. Keynote speaker
will be Burnis Kilpatrick of TECD, who will discuss cultural
diversity in the workplace. Maps for walking tours of Ybor City
will be available, as will tours of the HCC library and A-V
facilities. More details forthcoming.

October 16 -- "Collection Development-Reference on Machine":
(CD-ROM, get it?) This is the title of a day-long program to be
co-sponsored by the Florida Chapter of Special Libraries
Association and Florida College and Research Libraries. It will
be held at the Riverside Hotel on Ashley Street in downtown
Tampa, from 8 a.m. till 4 p.m. The program will cover many
facets of collection development for electronic information,
including how to find out about vendors, how to decide between
print or CD-ROM formats, where to find reviews, to LAN or not to
LAN, etc. Speakers will include Bill Potter (University of
Georgia), Nora Everlove (Special Libraries Services), Larry Nanz
(Chamberlain High School) and Robert Young (University of Miami).
There will also be a vendor showcase of new CD-ROM products for

3



hands-on demonstrations. More details on this are also
forthcoming.

iii

Members who attended the April SIS meeting heard a
presentation about the FIND/SVP service. They are making a
special offer to interested SIS members, as follows:

22% cash discount off standard starting rate of $5,400 per
year (SIS rate $4,200).

15% overusage allowance; SIS members receive $630 of
research time in excess of annual retainer fee (total annual
savings of $1,830).

SIS members will be invoiced quarterly for retainer fees and
out-of-pocket expenses incurred.

Retainer fees will be reviewed quarterly, and changed in the
rates will be recommended either up or down, based on actual
average use of the service, and forecasted needs of the
individual member company.

This offer is effective through September 30, 1992. If
interested, please contact:

Evie McPherson-Alvarez
FINDjSVP
625 Avenue of the Americas
New York, NY 10011
(212) 645-4500

iii

The SIS library in this month's SPOTLIGHT is Honeywell, Inc.
The following profile was prepared by Linda Tabor, librarian:

Honeywell Space System~ Group, Clearwater (SSG-C), a
division of a Fortune 500 company, in engaged in the manufacture
of precision components and launch systems for commercial and
military space applicatiOns. Major programs include flight and
engine controls for the Space Shuttle, guidance systems for
launch vehicles such as Centaur and Titan, and various control
systems for Space Station Freedom. Honeywell SSG-C has
approximately 2,500 employees.

The division library, known as the Jack Fatz Memorial
Information Center, has been in existence since the facility was
build in 1957, and is one of 25 Honeywell libraries throughout
the country. The lets mission is to provide materials and
services to meet current and anticipated needs of the division.

The Ie has a collection of books (2,800), journals (180),
documents, videos (45), and other materials on the following
topics: guidance, navigation, aerospace technology, engineering
and mathematics. The Ie also provides services such as online
searching, book ordering, interlibrary loan and current
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awareness. Additionally, the Ie maintains a collection of
directories and market studies related to the above.

In addition to library services, the IC staff, as part of
Human Resources, supports the division in the areas of training,
and administration of employee awards and recognition.

#u

An interesting tidbit from the Tampa-Hillsborough Friends ·of
the Library newsletter, passed along by SIS member Jim Shelton:

The Library received a gift of more than $7,000 from
the St. Pete Times for purchase of the "Newsbank CD News" edition
of the newspaper. The gift provides a complete computer work
station and a subscription to the CD-ROM database of the full
text of the Times, including a user-friendly index. The system
is in the Central Library Humanities department.

/

#u

The following item is pirated from the May 25 issue of
Publisher's Weekly, by Nora Rawlinson:

A BLUFFER'S GUIDE TO CONVERSING WITH A WIRED LIBRARIAN

Internet: It sounds straight out of Brave New World, but
the country's universities now are connected via this
megacomputer network. Through it, scholars and researchers can
communication with one another around the world. They can also
search catalogues of approximately 200 libraries internationally.
A huge volume of network mail travels the system every day,
including network "discussion groups" (there is even a Grateful
Dead discussion group). In addition to sending messages, users
can also send entire files, which some observers say is a virtual
"electronic bookstore, or library." Look closely at librarians'
business cards. If you see a string of letters that includes @,
you know you are talking to a wired librarian, who has an
Internet address. Some librarians are on something called
Bitnet, which is another network of networks.

NREN: Pronounced liN-wren," this acronym stands for the
National Research and Education Network. Dreamed of as a high­
speed information highway, it will replace the Internet. The
$R~eAL_~~qQmgLished-by sending light through glass filaments,
will make it possible to send entire books through the network.
The passing of the $3 billion High Performance Computing Act late
last year is the first step toward making this dream a reality.

Conversation Starters:
When people can get all the information they need

from computers, what will the role of the librarian be?
Are you on the Internet? How do you use it?

5



When a library is no longer a place to house books,
what is it?

Will public libraries be able to take advantage of
NREN?

#H

Here's another plug for the fee-based bibliographic search
service offered by the Poynter Library at the University of South
Florida in st. Petersburg, to non-USF patrons. More than 300
databases on a wide range of sUbjects are available through
DIALOG, Inc. An initial research fee of $25.00 plus tax as
required, in addition to the individual database charges, which
vary. For information, contact Tina Neville or Deb Henry, at
893-9578 or 893-9124.

#H

Copy for the next edition of this newsletter, which will be
the September issue, should reach me by the week of August 22. I
will be on vacation for part of August, but the newsletter should
come out on schedule. If you1re sending copy through the mail to
my address (on page 1), please write something like "SIS
newsletter copy" on the envelope so I will give it prompt
attention. Please also give a similar title to any FIRNMAIL
messages you send me. Thanks for all the contributions. You
guys make this an informat.ive and readablenewsletterl ~

H#
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MEMBERSHIP DUES

Has your membership in SIS expired? The upper right comer of the SIS mailing label (on the
newsletter) will indicate your status.

"x9/92"
"x9/91"

means that dues are PAID through September 1992.
means that your membership EXPIRED September 1991.

Your dues help pay for the printing and mailing of INFO, for the printing and mailing of the
annual SIS membership/library directory, and for various programs sponsored by SIS. Dues are
$5.00 per year, covering October 1991 through September 1992. If you want to remain an SIS
member, please keep your dues current.

With your check, please fill out the attached application form. The information provided will be
the basis for the SIS Membership Directory, to be printed in Spring 1992. Notify Betsy King of
any changes in the future, so that the records will be up-to-date. Ifyou have any questions, call
Betsy in Tampa at (813) 885-7481, ext 3751.

,
SUNCOAST INFORMATION SPECIALISTS

MEMBERHSIP APPLICATION, OCTOBER 1991 - SEPTEMBER 1992

NAME:

RENEWAL (YIN): _

INSTITUTION:

LIBRARY/INFO CENTER NAME:

LIBRARY STUDENT (Y/N) _

INSTITUTION STREET ADDRESS: (include mail stop, etc.)

INSTITUTION MAIL ADDRESS: (if different from street; ie, PO Box)

MEMBER MAILING ADDRESS: (if not institution; ie, home address)

WORK PHONE:

FAX NUMBER:

OTHER WORK PHONE: _

HOME PHONE (optional):

Mail with $5.00 to: (checks payable to Suncoast Information
Specialists)

Suncoast Information Specialists
c/o Betsy King
Reflectone, Inc.
Library, MS-19
P.O. Box 15000
Tampa. FL 33684-5000



Betsy King
Reflecton'i!, Inc
Library, /015-19
P.o. Sox 15000
Tampa, Fl 33684-5000
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, EDITOR'S CORNER

well, I am sitting here typing this on battery back-up,
because the usual vicious afternoon thunderstorm is currently
raging outside. At least it's not a hurricane, though ...

And who will ever forget Andrew? My husband, who does
hurricane planning for Florida Power, just returned from the
Miami area after 9 straight days of constant work to get
restoration of the electrical system underway. The videotap~s he
brought back were unbelievable. Folks, this is what you always
imagined the world would look like after the atomic bomb is
dropped. We were very, very lucky this time around in the Tampa
Bav area.

- Our professional counterparts in Dade, however, were not so
fortunate. According to reports on FIRN and elsewhere, the
situation is grim. A fax received by TBLC from SEFLIN (the
library consortium in southeast Florida) reports that
communications are still difficult and damage assessments are
still ongoing. Please do not send ILL requests to any Dade
County library until recovery efforts have made more progress.
With any luck, this should be sometime in mid- to late-September.

Deadline for the November issue of this newsletter is
Friday, October 23. To submit material, you may call me, write
me, or send me FIRNmail:

Shirley Duglin
908 Wellington
Clearwater, FL
(813) 442-9066
FIRN address:

Kennedy
Drive

34264

KENNEDS

***
The next"StS meeting is scheduled for Monday, October 5 at

Stetson Law College, 1401 61st Street S., in Gulfport, south
of St. Petersburg. (Use Exit #6 from I-275 South -- there are
directional signs. Phone number is 345-1121.) This is a
luncheon meeting, from 11:30 a.m. - 1:30 p.m. It will be held in
a meeting room adjacent to the cafeteria, where you will be able
to purchase lunch. The meeting features a tour of the law school



library, to be conducted by Pam Burdette.
please RSVP to Dave Whisenant at 622-8252

***

If you plan to attend,
by Friday, October 2a

If you are looking for fun things to do, please consider the
second annual Books by the Bay Festival, scheduled for the
weekend.of September 26-27, on Harbour Island in Tampa.
Sponsored by the shops on Harbour Island in conjunction with the
Friends of the Tampa-Hillsborough county Public Library System,
this festival features something for everyone. Planned
activities include exhibits by local and regional bookstores,
appearances by local and regional authors, writing clubs and
poetry groups, puppet making and storytelling, etc.

Hours on Saturday the 26th are 10 a.m. - 8 p.m.; on Sunday
the 27th, from noon - 5 p.m. (Be sure to stop by the Mystery
Writers of America exhibit; your editor is a member in good
standing of this fine organization.)

***

How do you like them apples? The Tampa-Hillsborough County
Public Library System is participating in the Matt's "Free Books
for Libraries" program, according to Jim Shelton, SIS member who
edits the Library "Friends" newsletter. Proofs of purchase from
Matt's apple juice or apple sauce products donated to the Library
will accumulat~for credit for new books. You can deposit proofs
in - speciaf --col"lec"t1-o-Ii- boxes- -at - a-ny- TI5r-iiry Dranch-~-" or mail th-ern--­
to: Friends of the Library, 900 N. Ashley Dr., Tampa, 33602.

***

When learning new software •.. This suggestion comes from a
publication called The Microcomputer Trainer, via the
Communications Briefings newsletter: If you're dealing with an
executive who thinks that employees can cost-effectively learn
new software from the documentation, you might want to use this
approach to get point across.

It's from Leonard Steinbach, information center manager at
the State University Health Science Center in Brooklyn. He tells
grudging bosses that "giving someone a software manual and saying
'Learn this program' is equivalent to handing someone a copy of a
Voltaire novel and a French/English dictionary and saying 'Please
translate the novel. 'II

***

Still without a FIRM 1D? Registration couldn't be easier,
now that you can do it online. Complete instructions are on the
next page, thoughtfully downloaded and submitted by Betsy King.

***
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Incidentally, there is now an 800 Helpdesk number for all
FrRN users: I-BOO-749-FIRN (3476). This service is available
Mondays and Wednesdays from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m.i Tuesdays and
Thursdays from 8 a.m. to 7 p.m.; and Fridays from B a.m. to 1
p.m. Whenever possible, users are still advised to send
questions to the FIRNMAIL user ID: HELPDESK. Calls to the 800
number may be made in lieu of long distance calls to the FIRN
office.

***
CALL!USF, a community service of the USF Tampa Campus

Library, is the subj ect of this issue's "Spotlight." The
following profile was prepared by Ginny Cunningham, coordinator
of online services for CALL/USF:

CALL/USF (Community and Library Link at USF) is the
information service for the community at the University of South
Florida Tampa Campus Library. The service began in "1986, and was
patterned after existing "fee-based" services in other academic
libraries. The CALL/USF office is the access point for community
users interested in the collections and services of the Tampa
Campus Library.

Four areas of library service are handled by CALL/USF.
Community researchers and businesses who need to check out
materials from the collection can purchase a Special Borrower's
Card from CALL/USF. Individual cards are $50.00 per year, while
non-profit cards are $25.00 per year and corporate cards are
$150.00" Online searches are.. availablefromrnorethan 4-00
databases~ The service charge for a database search is $30.00
plus the cost of the search.

Document delivery is also a part of CALL/USF's function.
Copies of journal articles or patents from the Tampa Campus
Library collection are offered for a $5.00 service fee per
article, plus the cost of the copying. Research services are
also available.

CALL/USF tries to make using the Tampa Campus Library as
positive. an experience as possible for the community user.
Clients include small businesses, law firms and engineering
firms. CALL/USF is especially useful to businesses too small to
maintain a corporate library. Most requests are handled by
telephone or fax; however, clients are welcome to come to the
CALL/USF office for special assistance with LUIS (the online
catalog), CD-ROMS or any other sources.

The average turn-around time for requests is 24 hours,
although rush service is available. All requests are
confidential. .

A brochure of CALL/USF services is available. The office is
located on the first floor of the Tampa Campus Library, in the
reference department. Office hours are 8 a.m. to 5 p.m., Monday
through Friday. The telephone number is (813) 974-4880.

#H
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**************************
FIRNMAIL

Automated Registration
**************************

FIRN is currently offering registration for FIRNMAIL in an automated
fashion as opposed to paper registration forms. Using your computer,
follow the instructions provided below to complete the automated, online
registration form. If you need assistance with this process, contact a
FIRNTEC.

***** IF YOUR ACCESS IS DIAL-UP: *****

Select a local dial-up number and use it as you set the parameters on your
communications software. Initiate the dial-up process on your machine and
complete these steps.

What'S on Your Screen:

connect 2400
f '
please login:
FIRNMAIL banner and USERNAME:

What You Do:

wait until the letter f ! appears
press the letter A (DO NOT press ENTER)
type FIRNMAIL, press ENTER
type REGISTER, press ENTER

Follow the directions provided with the online registration process.
~llienyouhave-comp~eted-~he~orm,typeEXITand~ress,E~rnER.

***** IF YOUR ACCESS IS VIA A 3270 TERMINAL *****

Your mainframe access may provide a~menu with a FIRN or FIRNMAIL
selection. If so, select that option which should take you directly to
FIRNMAIL. When the FIRNMAIL banner appears with the USERNAME prompt, type
REGISTER and press ENTER. Follow the directions provided with the online
registration process. When you have completed the form, type EXIT and
press ENTER.

If no FIRNmenu is available with your access, select NWRDC, NERDC , or
CFRDC. From the main menu of either of these data centers, type FIRNMAIL.
When the FIRNMAIL banner appears with the USBRNAME prompt, type REGISTER
and press ENTER. Follow the directions provided with the online
registration process. When you have completed the form, type EXIT and
press ENTER.

Dial-up Numbers for FIRNMAIL Access
974-3891 (Tampa)
588-4002 (Largo)
841-4193 (New Port Richey)
361-6600 (Sarasota)



SIS MEMBERSHIP DUES

Has your membership in SIS expired? The upper right comer of the SIS mailing label (on the newsletter) will show
your status. Dues are PAID through the date indicated. Le. ·x9/93" means that membership EXPIRES at the end
of September 1993.

Your $5.00 annual dues help pay for the printing and mailing of INFO, for the printing and mailing of the annual
SIS membership directory. and for various programs sponsored by SIS. Dues are $5.00 per business year, October
through September. If you want to remain an SIS member. please keep your dues current.

With your check please fill out the attached application form.. The information provided will be the basis of the.sm
Membership Directory, to be printed in: the Spring of each year. Notify Betsy King of any changed in the future,
so that the records will be up·to-date. If you have any questions, call Betsy in Tampa at (813) 887-1658.

SUNCOAST INFORMATION SPECIALISTS
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION, OCTOBER - SEPTEMBER

NAME' ~ _

DATE' _ RENEWAL (Y/N) , __ STUDENT (Y/N) , __

INSTITUTION' _

LIBRARY/INFO CENTER NAME' ~ _

INSTITUTION MAILING ADDRESS (include mail stop, street address, PO
Box if used, etc.):

MEMBER MAILING ADDRESS (if not institution; ie, home address):

WORK PHONE' _

FAX NUMBER' _

OTHER WORK PHONE' _

HOME PHONE (OPTIONAL) : _

FIRNMAIL ADDRESS (or other e-mail) : _

Mail with $5.00 to (checks payable to Suncoast Information
Specialists):

Suncoast Information Specialists
c/o Betsy King
Reflectone, Inc. Library, MS-19
P.O. Box 15000
Tampa, FL 33684-5000
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EDITOR'S CORNER

It's that time of the year again. SIS President Tina
Neville asked me to remind all of you to make sure you are up-to­
date with your dues. If you haven't yet sent in your five bucks
to Treasurer Betsy King this year! please fill out the membership
form in this newsletter and DO IT NOW! (And please fill in your
~IRN address if you have one.) Five bucks is a bargain even if
you can never get to the meetings. It buys you six issues of
this newsletter and the annual SIS Membership Directory -- a
valuable guide to your professional peers in the Tampa Bay area.

By the way, you are welcome to copy the membership form and
pass it along to any librarian you know who is not an SIS member.
And we can arrange for. anyone to receive a sample issue of this
newsletter, too.

As always, I am desperately seeking submissions for this
publication. Heard of any interesting resources -- print or
electronic -- that other members might find helpful? Know of any
meetings or workshops others might like to attend? How about
computer bulletin board systems or Internet/Bitnet "ListServs"?
Or maybe you have a question or suggestion, and are looking for
input from other librarians. PLEASE -- write me, call me or FIRN
me. Deadline for the January 1993 issue is December 21.

Shirley Duglin
908 Wellington
Clearwater, FL
(813) 442-9066
FIRN address:

Kennedy
Drive

34624

KENNEDS

***
Almost 40 people attended the last SIS meeting at Stetson

University College of Law on Monday, October 5. It was a
luncheon get-together which featured a tour of the Charles A.
Dana Law Library. Following the introductions and announcements,
there was an open discussion of Freenet and FIRN.

***



The Institute for Research in Social Studies: Contains an
archive of more than 750 Harris polls, with a public opinion item
index. Also included are polls from USA Today, The Atlanta
Journal, state polls, and polls focusing on the south.

Spacemet: Information on space, science, teaching and
related subjects, including text and program files. Supported by
the Physics and Astronomy departments at the University of
Massachusetts.

Cleveland Freenet: Offers a wide range of information
resources, in areas such as health, government, law, the sciences
and.education. Other unique programs include Academy One, which
is an excellent resource for K-12 activities, and an electronic
version of USA Today. (There is a 60-minute time limit on this
connection. )

NASA Spacelink: Has a user-friendly menu for easy access to
,current NASA news, aeronautics information, space ~xploration,

and classroom materials. Operated by the Marshall Space Flight
Center.

Oceanic: Interactive
aspects of marine science.
Delaware.

database of research covering all
Supported by the University of

For information on ]olning FIRN, conta,ct Dave Whisenant
(WHISEND) at TBLC (622-8252), or John Iliff (ILIFFJ) at the
Pinellas Park Public Library (541-0719). Or, if you know someone
who is currently using the system, it is possible to register for
FIRN online.

The operative word here, folks, is FREE!!!

***
A brief computer ditty by everyone's favorite author:

I have a spelling checker.
It came with my PC.
It plainly marks four my revue
Mistakes I cannot sea.
I've run this poem threw it,
I'm shore your pleas too no.
It's letter perfect in it's weigh.
My checker tolled me sew.

--Anonymous

***
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The December SIS meeting is scheduled for Monday, December 7
at the Red Lobster on the Courtney Campbell parkway in Tampa.
(This is more or less across from the Hyatt near Tampa
International Airport.) Festivities will be getting underway at
6:30 p.m., with dinner around 7 p.m. We will order from the menu
and pay for our meals like "normal people." According to Dave
Whisenant, there will not be a program, but you should bring your
holiday spirit, as this will be "our own little Christmas party."
Please RSVP to Dave no later than December 4, at 62,2-8252.

***
. The TECO Information (;""~i~er has a new FAX number, according

to Ray Eydmann. It is 812-228-1692. You may want to make a note
of this new number in your membership directory. Ray says the
old number will still work, but the new number is located right
in the information center itself.

***
The list of SIS members using FIRM continues to grow.

FIRNMAIL is an electronic conferencing and e-mail system run by
the Florida Information Resource Network. Affiliated with the
state Department of Education, the network was designed to link
Florida's public schools and universities together. However,
librarians are now being encouraged to join. And it won't cost
you onetnin--d-ittte-i--ei-'t-her-.---

What can you do with FIRN besides send and re'ceive e-mait?­
Well, you can use the system to get to LUIS, for one thing. And
it also provides limited access to the Internet. The FIRN/
Internet menu currently includes the following:

Minority Online Information Service (MOLlS): Database of
information about minority institutions, scholarships and federal
assistance for minorities.

Weather Underground: U.S. Weather Service: Complete online
weather service covering forecasts for regions and cities, long­
range forecasts, and severe weather advisories.

Forestry and Agriculture Net: Database of agriculture
information localized to the Southern U.S. Includes weather,
economics, plants, animals, engineering and more. Supported by
Clemson University.

AIDS Information
research organizations
in southeast Florida.
AIDS topics.

Network: Database of information on AIDS
and individuals working with organizations
Also includes education and services on
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Gossip from the TBLC newsletter about two s~s members:
After nearly a year at Crystals International, Wiley Koon is back
in his former position as librarian at NEe/Tampa Technical
Institute. This position became vacant when NEC's librarian,
Barbara Jameson, accepted a position with Pasco-Hernando
Community College. You may want to note these changes in your
SIS Membership Directory.

***
This issue's "Library in the spotlight" is the Technical

Information Center at the Center for Applied Engineering; Inc.
David Brzana, information specialist, provided this pLofile:

You probably remember us as the Jim Walter Research
corporation. We are still a member of the Jim Walter family of
companies, and continue to conduct product research and
development for our affiliates. This year, we began offering our
services to non-affiliated companies, and felt a new name would
better describe our services. The Center offers environmental
testing, materials testing (acoustical, flammability, weather
resistance, and industry standards); product design; technology
development; and management consulting (quality control, plant
management, efficiency studies).

With all of these different divisions, it's easy to
understand why_ tha_lihr.aryitL invQJ.v_e_din..many .area.s_ -- fXOITI
market research and sales development, to patent research,
chemistry (especially regarding plastics and asphalts), and
building standards. The library houses a collection of 2500
volumes, and subscribes to 250 journals. The journals, which are
usually held for only 2-3 years, are focused primarily ort
chemistry and building materials.

Some unusual items we have include: a current collection of
ASTM standards, NFPA Fire Codes, Material Safety Data Sheets
(MSDS) for basic chemicals, various building codes, and Florida
EPA regulations.

Interlibrary loan is available through OCLC; our symbol is
JWR. We offer Dialog, STN and Lexissearching. Due to the high
demand for library services, we are unable to offer any services
to fellow SIS members. We will, however, try to meet your
occasional emergency needs for any of the unusual items we carry.

David Brzana
Information Specialist
Center for Applied Engineering, Inc.
10301 -- 9th Street North
St. Petersburg, FL 33716
Phone: (813) 578-4317
FAX: (813) 576-0318
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SIS MEMBERSIDP DUES

Has your membership in SIS expired? The upper rigllt'6onief6f the SIS mailing label (on the newsletter) will show
your status. Dues are PAID througbthe date indicated, i.e. ~x9/93· means that membership EXPIRES at the end
of September 1993.

Your $5.00 annual dues help pay for the printing and mailing of INFO. for the printing and mailing of the annual
SIS membership directory. and for various programs sponsored by SIS. Dues are $5.00 per business year, October
through September. If you want to remain an SIS member, please keep your dues current.

With your check please fill out the attached application form.. The information provided will be the basis of the SIS
Membership Directory, to be printed in the Spring of each year. Notify Betsy King of any cbanged in the future,
so that the records will be up-to-date. If you have any questions, call Betsy in Tampa at (813) 887-1658.

SUNCOAST INFORMATION SPECIALISTS
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION, OCTOBER - SEPTEMBER

NAME' _

DATE' _ RENEWAL (Y/N) ,__ STUDENT (Y/N) ,__

INSTITUTION' _

LIBRARY/INFO CENTER NAME' _

INSTITUTION MAILING ADDRESS (include mail stop, street address, PO
Box if used, etc.):

MEMBER MAIL~NG ADDRESS (if not institution; ie, home address):

WORK PHONE: _

FAX NUMBER, _

OTHER WORK PHONE' __

HOME PHONE (OPTIONAL) , _

FIRN MAIL ADDRESS (or other e-mail) , ---------------------

Mail with $5.00 to (checks payable to Suncoast Information
Specialists) :

Suncoast Information Specialists
c/o Betsy King
Reflectone, Inc. Library, MS-19
P.O. Box 15000
Tampa, FL 33684-5000



Betsy ICing
Reflectone, Inc
Library. I1S-19
P.O. Box 15000
Tampa, fL 33684-5000
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